American Township Trustees
	September 26, 2022

American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:   Lynn Mohler, Larry Vandemark and Paul Basinger.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of September 12, 2022.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Fiscal Officer  confirm that Halloween would be Oct. 27th from 5-7pm. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to have Halloween on October 27th from 5-7pm. Roll call, all yes. 

Police Chief Haines stated the statistics for the month of August. The new cruiser should also be in by the end of the week. He also has got the new hand guns switched over and the old ones are now in possesion Vance’s Law Enforcement. 


Road Superintendent Holmes stated the fog seal by Ward Construction is now being pulled off the road program for 2022 because it is to late in the season. He also stated that there are a couple sink holes within the township that need to be fixed and he will look into different companies to contract out for that. 

Code Enforcer Brickner stated the rezoning plots of land on W Robb Ave are ready to be signed off on. Finally, Oct. 4 and 5 will have Zoning Commission and Zoning Appeals meetings as well as a meeting on Nov. 1 to go over the 2023 Zoning Regulations. Finally, a letter was received from a township resident but that had been resolved with the landlord. He will also look into the gas station on S. R. 309 that has been empty for 3-5 years and how to proceed with getting that cleaned up.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to allow Code Enforcer Brickner to move forward with court proceedings to get the gas station property on 309 cleaned up and filed with the proper courts. Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to go into executive session for pending litigation.

The regular meeting was postponed for executive session.

The regular meeting was resumed. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,


Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Lynn Mohler, Chairman

